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  Essex County

Workforce Development Board 
50 S. Clinton St.
 East Orange, New Jersey 

Minutes from Meeting: June 20, 2017
Attendees:  Aleksandra Adamczyk, Mary Alexander, Regina Barboza, Al Bundy, Apryl Caldwell, Allyson Carvajal, Mitra Choudhury, Art Cifelli*, Ethel Gilbert, Jackie Johnson, Barbara Lozaw, Wendy Melendez*, Betty Mirda, Julius Montford, Morris Murray*, Amanze Okere, Janine Schaeffer, Shelton Thurman, Willie Tolbert*, Chike Uzoka*, David Weiner*, Howard Weiss, Gwen Wiggins*
*WDB members

Welcome and Introduction

Art Cifelli welcomed everyone and made introductions

Minutes from the last meeting in March were approved with a clarification regarding DFAB.
Job Fair

Art Cifellli wanted to note that a councilman from town of Edison, who is also the Executive Director of the Edison Chamber of Commerce, attended the Essex County Job Fair and was very impressed by what he saw. 
Jackie Johnson stated that the Job Fair was very successful as over two thousand (2000) people showed up in the rain. There were one hundred forty seven (147) surveys returned, comments included a recommendation for better electrical supply and better directions to the gym. She is anticipating, through discussions with employers approximately four hundred seventy five (475) hires. Twenty three hundred people either got interviews or appointments for interviews. Some of the employers were swamped like NJ Transit, United Airlines and Amazon.  Art suggested some signage modification as well as sponsors for the signage in order to make it easier to find particular types of positions would be helpful for future job fairs and he also suggested grouping companies in a better manner.  
WDB Director Report
Howard stated that Sam is in a meeting with the Purchasing Director regarding the One Stop Operator Procurement, which is why he is not present. 

Howard invited everyone to the Disability Employer Recognition Event on June 29th, 2017 at Mayfair Farms. There will be breakfast provided and three employers will receive awards. He has invitations if anyone has not received one, and stated that space is limited so only reply if you plan on attending. This event was made possible by the generous donation from Kessler Institute.

DEDTE

Julius Montford stated that they received their allocation and they are currently trying to work on the budget with staff and programs. They are not yet ready to award Workfirst NJ contracts for the next year. They have not received the WIOA funding notice yet. 

At one point there were conversations between LWD and DFD regarding taking on case management for General Assistance and SNAP, as of today they have denied our process, but we are still talking. 
The WAVE RFP is currently out, as well as the WIOA RFP and cannot answer any questions about either.  

Participation Rate is now at thirty-one (31%) percent. They are looking to add some new programs. They are looking to add a Skype feature in order to assist clients. Too often clients are made to come in for a two (2) minute conversation. Ethel Gilbert stated that DFAB has evening hours once a week and they will try to deal with issues through the mail and have tried to eliminate clients needing to come in for short easy meetings. 
WIOA
Apryl Caldwell stated that she has some policies that she would like the board to review. They have been sent out by email so everyone could read before this meeting. 
Committee Reports:

Business & Economic Development Committee

Willie Tolbert stated that the business tax has gone up for the enterprise zones. Camden, Newark, Jersey City and Elizabeth were not renewed and the 3.5% tax initiative for those areas is no longer available. Art said he didn’t realize that it was going to be eliminated, he stated his initial reaction is to send a letter to the County Executive and the Mayor. Art asked that the staff follow-up on the particulars of this and have the Business Committee discuss and propose a course of action and get back to this Board.  
Literacy Committee

Tanya Wright stated that the consortium is waiting to hear regarding the Title II grant. The Essex County WDB has submitted their comments about the proposal to the State in May. Proposed funding cuts to adult literacy is a big concern. NJALL (New Jersey Association of Life Long Leaning) has been leading the campaign to congress not to cut funding. 
Howard reiterated that it is very difficult to plan when the allocation comes with less than a week before the new fiscal year starts. He stated that we still have not received the WIOA funding amount. WIOA is very dependent on this funding because this provides a good deal of literacy training for customers who come through WIOA. We cannot even begin to have discussion of who is offering training and when does it start.  

Art suggested that the WDB send a letter to the Commissioner of Labor that says that we are working closely with NJALL and we have concerns that the funding is not in place and it impacts our county on so many different levels and anything that you can do to assist in getting funding in place will be appreciated. So at least we can be on record to advocate for doing something important. 

Welfare to Work

David Weiner stated that the last Welfare to Work Committee meeting went very well and the next step is to review the RFPs. Howard also stated that they will be providing the committee with data regarding the performance of vendors.  

Youth Investment Council
Apryl Caldwell stated that they are currently working on the YIC closet to provide business attire to youth looking for job interviews. She also asked if any business members would like to look over the brochure. She stated that anyone who would like to volunteer to read RFPs should contact her. The next meeting is July 13th.  

Disability Committee

Howard stated that the Employer Recognition Event is scheduled for June 29th at Mayfair Farms. He said if anyone would like to contribute to the event see him after the meeting. 
One Stop Committee 

Howard Weiss stated the last meeting was June 9th. He stated that the President was supposed to give a speech at the Department of Labor but it was postponed due to the softball game shooting. There is a rumor that there will be funding for apprenticeship programs.  
Approvals
Art stated that everyone was sent the following in email: Essex County Local Plan, North Jersey Partner’s Regional Plan, some of the WIOA policies and the budget. Art asked if there were any questions on any. Motion to pass all was approved. 
Adjournment

Art Cifelli thanked everyone for their commitment. There being no further business the meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted by 

Janine Schaeffer
                          NEXT MEETING DATE:   September 26th, 2017 (Changed to September 27, 2017)
